The Village of Nelsonville Board of Trustees met at 7:30 pm, on Monday, March 21, 2022, for a Budget Workshop via Zoom, immediately followed by their regular board meeting, with Mayor Bowman presiding, Trustees Maloney, Moroney, Winward and Zhynovitch present. 

Budget Workshop

Trustee Winward gave an overview of the current draft budget. There will be another Budget Workshop on Monday, March 28 at 7:30pm at Village Hall. The board then went into Executive Session to discuss personnel health benefits. 

Regular Meeting

Pledge to the Flag

Trustee Winward opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Approval of Vouchers

Abstract #10, in the amount of $12,799.78 was audited and ordered paid by a motion from Trustee Zhynovitch, seconded by Trustee Moroney, enacted all in favor. 

Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the February meeting were approved by a motion from Trustee Zhynovitch, seconded by Trustee Moroney, enacted all in favor. 
 
Correspondence

The clerk summarized the following correspondence:

· Nelsonville Fish and Fur re:  Annual Kid’s Fishing Derby
· Upon motion from Mayor Bowman, seconded by Trustee Maloney, enacted all in favor, $500 will be donated to the Annual Kid’s Fishing Derby
· Putnam County Executive re:  Project Pegasus
· Town of Philipstown re:  LL to Amend Philipstown Code Chapter 82
· NYS Department of Public Service re:  New Area Code in 845
· Jocelyn Apicello re:  Philipstown Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion Survey
· Open Space Institute re:  Annual Easement Monitoring Visit
· Trustee Winward will coordinate
Reports

Old Business

ARPA

Trustee Winward, during the Budget Workshop, updated the board regarding the county’s $5 million dollar APRA funding, of which the Village will receive 1%, or $64,000, divided into two payments of $32,000 each. This is based on population. The spending of these funds must follow earlier ARPA guidelines. The Village will also receive 1% of the sales tax growth, again based on population, with the same amount of $64,000 in two payments of $32,000. The use of these funds is less restricted but should not be relied on for general budget purposes or recurring payments, but rather infrastructure improvements. 


New Business 

CCA

Trustee Winward gave a history of the Community Choice Aggregation Program. There is a link on the Village website for more information. Trustee Winward stated that this program was agreed to by the Board of Trustees in 2019, when rates were not favorable. With Central Hudson rates rising, the opportunity now coincides with benefit to homeowners. She stated that at the next regular board meeting, Jeff from Joule Community Power will be present to share information and answer questions. 

Mayor Bowman stated that there is an opt-out for the program. Trustee Maloney stated that this the biggest source of friction in the community. Trustee Winward stated that the board would be able to ask Jeff more about this at the next meeting. 
Budget Transfer

A motion to move funds from the Contingency line to the Court Clerk and the Clerk lines was made by Trustee Winward, seconded by Mayor Bowman, enacted all in favor. 

Election Results

The clerk read the March 15 Election results. Mayor Bowman congratulated the winners, Chris Alice Winward, David Moroney, and Thomas F. Campanile. 

Trustee Winward thanked Mayor Bowman for his dedication and service, and for setting such a great model of transparency and availability. She thanked him for leading the Board of Trustees and the Village through the COVID-19 pandemic, as well as for painting the courtroom/meeting room. Mayor Bowman stated that he will remain on as the Village Historian. 

Open to Floor

Mayor Bowman allowed questions from the floor. 

Putnam County Legislator Nancy Montgomery praised the Fish and Fur Club Kid’s Fishing Derby, as well as Tom Corless and the Cold Spring Fire Department for hosting the Hunter Safety course. She stated she would like to partner with them for future events. 

Heidi Wendell asked if there is a budget line for the Nelsonville Woods. Trustee Winward stated that the Village has a recreation fund that can contribute to the cost of planting new trees. Ms. Wendell then inquired further about the CCA. Mayor Bowman stated that the representative would be speaking to these questions at the next meeting. There was further discussion about solarizing the Village Hall, and the use of ARPA funds. 

Tom Campanile wished Mayor Bowman well on his departure, and congratulated Trustee and Mayor-Elect Winward and Trustee Bowman on their election. 

Mayor Bowman thanked the board and stated that it has been an honor to serve the Village with both the past and present Board of Trustees, as well as the clerk and assistant clerk. 


Adjournment

Upon motion of Trustee Moroney, seconded by Trustee Winward, enacted all in favor, the meeting was adjourned at 8:36pm.





Respectfully presented, 



Melissa Harris 
Village Clerk
